

St Joseph's Primary School

PO BOX 54 WARLTERS STREET PORT MACQUARIE NSW 2444 PHONE: (02) 6583 3848

EMAIL: sipport@lism.catholic.edu.au

10th March 2020

Dear Parents and Carers of Year 2

In Science and Technology this Term, Year 2 have been learning about and identifying how different materials can be changed, manipulated and combined depending on their particular purpose. Students will be using their knowledge and understanding of materials to design and build a suspension bridge. The bridge's strength will be tested using toy cars.

During the design phase, students have identified a number of recycled materials they may use to build a suspension bridge. Beginning next week students will work in small groups to create a prototype of their bridge. Students are asked to bring in their own recycled materials to build their bridge.

We would greatly appreciate your assistance in making this project possible by helping your child bring in their nominated recycled item/s (see below) ready for use during Science next week (Week 8). Science is on Tuesday for both 2T and 2S.

Your child has nominated to bring in the following item(s):

Kind regards

Damian Lawrence, Ro Saunders, Alison Young and Leah Toole Year 2 Teachers